

## URT Meeting May 12<sup>th</sup> 2014. Minutes.

Agenda: <https://wiki.egi.eu/wiki/URT:Agenda-12-05-2014>

### Participants

Mattias Ellert

Bartek Bosak

Oliver Keeble

Jon Kerr Nilsen

Anders Waananen

J. Pina

Peter Solagna

C. Aiftimiei

Zdenek Sustar – sent an e-mail, not able to participate, no news from their side, other than the ones in agenda

Christian Bernard – sent an e-mail, no news from their side, other than the ones in agenda

### UMD releases status

- JoaoP presents the status of products ready to be released and in staged rollout.
  - Details in agenda:
    - [https://wiki.egi.eu/wiki/URT:Agenda-12-05-2014#Status\\_of\\_the\\_products\\_verification.2Fstaged\\_rollout](https://wiki.egi.eu/wiki/URT:Agenda-12-05-2014#Status_of_the_products_verification.2Fstaged_rollout)
  - underlines the need to have EA sites and recommends to the PTs to let us know if they have contacts of sites available for this activity, that will help in fasten the software provisioning process
  - OliverK will send such an information.
  - CristinaA mentions the fact that more products, new versions, could enter the software provisioning, as they were made available in the EMI repository – caNL, Gridsite, DPM/LFC, CREAM cli,

### Next UMD-3 releases

#### Next updates

- Middle May
- End of June
- October
  
- PeterS – mentions the possibility to delay with few weeks the Middle of May update, if there are important fixes provided with the new versions of products in staged rollout or that are entering the staged-rollout.
  - He will send an e-mail regarding this subject asking PTs to comment.

### Updates from the product teams

Details are preset in the agenda:

- [https://wiki.egi.eu/wiki/URT:Agenda-12-05-2014#Updates from the product teams](https://wiki.egi.eu/wiki/URT:Agenda-12-05-2014#Updates_from_the_product_teams)
- CristinaA & BartekB clarify the fact that the information reported for QCG is old and that the QCG v. 3.2.0 was already released, so no other info is required for this version
- BartekB informs that they are preparing the integration with EGI Information Service and that they sent an e-mail to Maria where they asked about the requirements of adding new capability to the schema - "notification" – waiting for Maria to comment.

### Other topics:

#### **PTs software support calendar**

- CristinaA mentions the e-mail sent to all the technology providers asking for the medium and long term support of the middleware provided to UMD
  - Many already answered, others mentioned that they will come with detailed answers this week.
  - The information is very important – we expect to receive answers asap

#### **EGI CF 2014:**

- PeterS mentions that due to a tight timetable there is no FSF URT meeting planned during the CF, but he welcomes any discussion during the coffee breaks or any other occasion during the CF.

### Next meeting

**May 26<sup>th</sup>**, 15:00 CET on Adobe Connect